Dear Bob (27 June),

WOW! I received your message in my mail on 26 June; what pleasant surprise. As one of the many people who have touched my heart, you have been in the labyrinths of my mind.

Anyway, thanks for your sympathetic comment. The "ex" found that the state is more than willing to proctor her hate, coupled with a mutual insatiable appetite for punishment, I'll be dying in prison.

Sorry for such a delay in replying to your message. I'm not allowed to have a computer, so Between the Bars relays messages to me via mail which can be rather slow. You, can write directly to me: Robert Outman, P-799939; PO Box 409060; Ione, CA 95640-9060. I'd love to hear from you.

Got to run, Buddy, the warden wants me to hold his chili while

they test the electric chair.

In the memory and light of a dear friend, Robert